
 

   

 

 
 
 
 
11 December 2023  
 
 
Dear families, 
 
 
I am absolutely delighted to share with you our final Ofsted report following our inspection in November. 
I know many of you have been waiting for this and it is such a proud moment for our team. Although we 
don’t do things specifically for Ofsted, this report shows recognition of the work we do in all the areas 
that are important to us. For us to be recognised so highly in every area was a very emotional moment 
for us! 
 
We are passionate about supporting the wellbeing of our community, ensuring that our students get an 
excellent education and providing adapted learning for our children who are on the SEND register. All of 
this has been commented on within the report. 
 
As you are already aware, I am leaving the school, and my final day will be next Tuesday 19th December. It 
is such a pleasure to see our staff, families and students recognised in such a way as I move on.  
 
Please remember that our last day is December 19th when all children will enjoy a free Christmas dinner. 
We will be closing at 2pm that day so please collect your child early. School re-opens on January 3rd at 
8.25am. 
 
I wish you all a peaceful and relaxing Christmas holidays and I will miss working with you all very much. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Helen Haunch 
Principal 
 
 


